
President’s 

Threads That Bind 
I want to wish everyone a Merry Christmas and a 

Happy New Year.  We had a very fun friendship 

day Saturday.  I want to thank the Queen City 

Bees for all the planning and hard work that they 

put into making it a success.  We all appreciated it. 

The quilt show will be here before we know it.  If 

you have quilts to enter, please start getting them 

in.   

I have need of a couple of positions.  We still need 

someone for publicity.  If you have enjoyed 

schoolhouse classes, we need a new chair for that 

committee.  Classes are already planned through 

March, so you would need to start planning for 

November 2023 through March 2024.  If we want 

to have a quilt show in 2024, we need a quilt show 

chair.  You can co-chair with someone else or if a 

bee wants to take it on that would be good too.  

Please consider volunteering. 

Don’t forget we are having a strategic planning 

meeting in Port Isabel at the Methodist Church on 

January 18 from 1-4pm.  Everyone is welcome to 

attend 

Marsha Santow  

 

Marsha also reported that we received a nice 

thank you for our guild’s donation to the SPI 

Chamber of Commerce’s annual fundraising gala. 

Funds support Chamber activities and the 

Children’s Advocacy Center of Cameron and 

Willacy County and their Monica and Maggie 

Houses. 

 

NEW MEETING LOCATION !!! 
 

The January 14, 2023, & February 4, 2023 

meetings will be held in the Mayor Eugene A 

Braught Memorial Theatre, which is adjacent to 

the City of Weslaco Public Library, located at 

525 South Kansas Avenue in Weslaco.   

The Rummage Sale meeting on March 11, 2023, 

will be conducted in the gymnasium of the City of 

Mercedes Dome Recreation Center, located at 

202 N Vermont Ave.   

The Weslaco Library is one block east of Texas 

Blvd & three blocks south of Business 83.  The 

Dome is approximately three blocks north of the 

Interstate on Vermont in Mercedes. 
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Planning meeting, Jan 18, 2023 
By Diana Wolf 

 

From 1:00 to 4:00 in Port Isabel. 

Anyone who is a present, past or potential 

Board member should attend. Any member is 

welcome.  We will carpool to Port Isabel. 

The Guild has some challenges facing us. We 

have an opportunity to find some answers.  

This type of exercise often costs 

corporations thousands of dollars. We are 

receiving it at no additional cost because we 

belong to the South Padre Island Chamber of 

Commerce. Please help us help our 

organization.  

Why have a meeting to determine our long 

term goals? 

Current challenges 

Membership 2022 –257 

Several years before, prior to 

pandemic, almost 400 

 Same people are being asked over and 

over to volunteer, and fewer volunteering. 

 Trouble finding Guild officers and 

chairs, no Publicity Chair for over 3 years and 

other key positions vacant. 

 Trouble finding Quilt Show chairs and 

filling the committees. 

 Several Board members doubling up on 

responsibilities. 

 The Guild funds are shrinking.  

Solution 

 We need to evaluate our organization. 

Our charter with the IRS and the State of 

Texas states our purpose is to benefit the 

greater community and to provide education. 

We need to decide what shows we achieved 

our purposes. We need a sharper focus and 

implementation of it.   

If not, I am concerned the Guild will shrink 

even more as members lose interest, lose 

physical function and are forced to cut back 

or move out of the Valley, or simply die. I 

don’t see many new members who would be 

more likely to be enthusiastic and to 

volunteer. 

We need to make plans about how to better 

implement our purposes, specifically which 

projects fit best. Then develop timelines to 

achieve those purposes given the volunteer 

time available. 

We need to decide how to implement our long-

term goals. 

We can set short term goals (five years or 

less), but we need to decide what those would 

be. We need to be able to explain how these 

goals support our long-term goals. 

 

Sunshine and Shadows 
by Jackie Landon 

If you know of those in the Guild who need a card 

of encouragement, get well card, sympathy card, 

please send the person's name and a general 

statement to sunshine and shadows@rgvqg.com 

Two cards were sent this month.  

 

Facebook 
by Laural O’Brien 

If you are a new or returning Guild Member, be 

sure to look up the Guild Facebook Group, Rio 

Grande Valley Quilt Guild and request to join, if 

you haven’t already. 

This Group is a great way to stay connected with 

other Guild Members and up-to-date on Guild 

activities. 

Also check out the Rio Grande Valley Quilt Show 

page, on Facebook, for ongoing updates on the 

Quilt Show. 

mailto:shadows@rgvqg.com
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Schoolhouse Classes 
by Debbie Williams 

 

Schoolhouse classes are scheduled for the first 

Saturday in January and March.  In February the 

class is moved to the 3rd Saturday, to 

accommodate the Quilt Show.  All classes will take 

place from 9am to 3pm, at Pharr South Activity 

Center.  Bring a lunch if you prefer to stay in and 

continue working on your project.  There are also 

restaurants close if you want to take a break 

during lunch.  The class fee for members is $20 

per class.  For non-members, the $30 membership 

fee will also be charged 

 

On Saturday, January 7th, Paula McCutchen is 

going to be sharing her talents at making a Cork 

Wallet.  She has adapted her wallet pattern to 

provide pockets large enough 

to hold credit cards.  In the 

Supplies List, she allows 

various weights of cork 

fabric.  Cork is available at 

         

        

         

      

      

 

        

      

Embroidery.  Jean Waufle has selected a Needle 

Case for the class project, since it is a handy tool 

if you find that you enjoy this handwork.  The 

class will be up on the website for registration 

shortly, so be sure to sign up while there is 

availability.  The supply list will provide all 

materials needed to complete the needle 

case.  But since wool is not available in the valley, 

if you need the wool, Jean will be making it 

available for purchase at class.  For the materials 

needed for the project, she thinks the cost will be 

around $20.  

 

On Saturday, March 4th, Bonnie Hall will be 

leading the Schoolhouse class on making a Project 

Bag.  What quilter doesn’t need a project bag, or 

two, or three?  These handy bags are perfect for 

carrying projects to class or retreat.  Information 

for this class will be up on the website for 

registration shortly, so be sure to sign up while 

there is availability.  A supply list will be provided, 

and you will need to purchase the pattern, which 

Kathe Letulle will have available at her shop for 

$8.00. 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 

either 479-899-3072 

or debrichwill@gmail.com.  Thank you ! 

 

  

 

Membership Information 
by Marty Morrison 

We had a great Friendship Day – there were 28 

guests (on the list I have) and 7 of them became 

Members – Welcome to Gloria Garcia, Kathy Kratz, 

Charlotte Leininger, Nancy Mallon, Susan Moerke, 

Linda Spooner, and Sandy Thompson. 

Walmart and also from Kathe Letulle.  For the 
lighter weight cork, Paula will provide an iron-on 
stabilizer. This class is full. Please contact 
me, dor  479-899-3072 to 
be added to the waiting list.

On Saturday, February 18th, Jean Waufle will be 
sharing her extensive skills in Wool

debrichwill@gmail.com

mailto:debrichwill@gmail.com
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The 2023 Membership year has begun – this also 

means changes – with the new location for the 

meetings, we can only accept cash ($30) in a 

sealed envelope with your name, address, phone, 

and e-mail address or you can still write a check. 

Of course, the effortless way is to renew on-line.  

You can be a member of the Rio Grande Valley 

Quilt Guild from anywhere, as we are meeting via 

Zoom. You can invite your friends to join us, they 

can register to be a guest at the monthly meeting. 

The annual dues are $30.00.  

Just click on the link below: 
https://form.jotform.co/rgvquiltguild/membership 

or a check made payable to Rio Grande Valley 

Quilt Guild and send to: 

 RGVQG Membership 

               PO Box 32 

               Weslaco, TX  78599-0032 

If you are paying by check, please include your 

email address – then I can let you know that the 

Guild has received your check. To update the Guild 

Directory, please provide any personal information 

that has changed.  

Be sure to print the email that will be provided to 

you with your membership number, the password 

information to access the “Members Only” and 

Guild Directory information. The email will be your 

proof of membership. 

Already for 2023 we have 119 members.  The 

2022 membership was 257.  

The Rio Grande Valley Quilt Guild web page is  

www.rgvqg.com  

Please email Marty at membership@rgvqg.com 

if you need assistance 

 

Aloysius alligator 
 

Look for me on our 

webpage! Click on me and I’ll 

take you to the Members 

Only page.  Remember what 

I am.  I’m also the keeper 

of the directories.  Please 

add a two-digit year to open a directory. 

Sponsor 

a Class 

of 2023 

High 

School 

Senior 

- Quilt 

Gift 
The Rio 

Grande 

Valley 

Quilt 

Guild is 

sponsoring 

twin + 

pillowcase 

quilt sets 

for 15 

Foster 

Care high school seniors that will graduate in the 

Class of 2023.  We need our members to help 

make the quilt sets.   

I, Bonnie Hall (AKA the Hat Lady), will be 

coordinating the collection and delivery of the 

quilts and pillowcases.  Let me know right away if 

you can make a set, bonniemhall@gmail.com.   You 

can bring the completed set(s) to me at a guild 

meeting, the quilt show, or my home in Pharr. 

 

If you need help getting the quilt quilted, please 

contact one of the following: 

 Bonnie Hall, bonniemhall@gmail.com,  

740-398-1629 

 Carla Mewhinney, cjmewhi@gmail.com,  

575-706-1759 

 Elaine Hall, quiltedcatz@hotmail.com,  

806-570-3786 

You will need to provide backing and batting at 

least 8 inches wider and 8 inches longer than the 

width and length of the top.   
 

 

https://form.jotform.co/rgvquiltguild/membership
http://www.rgvqg.com/
mailto:membership@rgvqg.com
mailto:bonniemhall@gmail.com
mailto:bonniemhall@gmail.com
mailto:cjmewhi@gmail.com
mailto:quiltedcatz@hotmail.com
https://www.rgvqg.com/members-only.html
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Retreat News 
by Kathe Letulle 

Both retreats are full!  Get on the wait list   With 

four to a condo, fun, fun, fun!   And did I mention 

the food is outstanding.  Everyone is willing to 

assist any attendee with their project.  There are 

quilt shops to visit and quilt shops give demos to 

attendees.   

 

Friendship Star - March 13-17, 2023, have you 

mailed your retreat remaining fee Thanks to all 

who have paid in full.  There is no wait list.  

Absolutely no refunds after February 21, 2023. 

 

Bluebonnet Friends - March 19-23, 2023, retreat 

is full – get on the waitlist.  Remaining retreat fee 

due January 11, 2023.  Absolutely no refunds 

after February 28, 2023. 

 

Anyone can immediately sign up to be on the 

waitlist for the Both Retreats.  In the past, 

everyone that was on any wait list has had a 

chance to attend. 

 

The registration forms for retreats are on the 

Guild website (rgvqg.com) within Members Only 

under RETREAT..  

 

If you have any further questions, please feel 

free to contact me. 

So, sign up, join us and have an adventure. 

 
Blessings, 

Kathe Letulle 

956-272-2377 

retreat@rgvqg.com 

Amazon Smile Contributions to 

Rio Grande Valley Quilt Guild 

 

AmazonSmile is a way customers can support their 

favorite charitable organization every time they 

shop with Amazon, at no additional cost. 

Customers who shop at smile.amazon.com will find 

the same Amazon they know and love, with the 

added bonus that AmazonSmile will donate a 

portion of the eligible purchase price to the 

charity of your choice. 

 

How to use AmazonSmile on a web browser: 

Visit smile.amazon.com 

Sign in with the same account you use for 

Amazon.com. 

Select your charity (Rio Grande Valley Quilt Guild)  

1. Start shopping! Remember to checkout at 

smile.amazon.com to generate donations for 

your chosen charity.  

2. Tip: Add a bookmark to make it easier to 

shop at smile.amazon.com. 

How to use AmazonSmile using the Amazon app 

on your mobile phone: 

Open the Amazon Shopping app 

Navigate to the main menu (=) 

1. Tap on Settings and then select 

“AmazonSmile” 

2. Select your charity (Rio Grande Valley 

Quilt Guild) and then follow the on-screen 

instructions to turn ON AmazonSmile in 

the mobile app 

3. Once AmazonSmile has been activated in 

your app, future eligible app purchases will 

generate a donation for your charity.  

Note: The tablet app is not yet supported. Please 

visit smile.amazon.com/onthego to learn more.  

 

http://rgvqg.com/
mailto:retreat@rgvqg.com
https://smile.amazon.com/gp/chpf/dashboard/ref=smi_www_dayone_us_smilehowto_1
https://smile.amazon.com/gp/chpf/dashboard/ref=smi_www_dayone_us_smilehowto_2
https://smile.amazon.com/b?node=15576745011&ref=smi_www_dayone_us_smilehowto_3
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Give with Bing 
Another way to support RIO GRANDE VALLEY 

QUILT GUILD is through Give with Bing 

 

Microsoft Rewards lets you support RIO GRANDE 

VALLEY QUILT GUILD through its Give with Bing 

program. After signing up and selecting our 

organization, you can earn rewards points just for 

searching the web with Bing. Microsoft then turns 

those points into cash donations to us. 

 

The program is free--you just need to sign up with 

a Microsoft account. As of May 2021, Microsoft 

Rewards has donated more than [$6.5 million] to 

nonprofits around the world. 

 

Join now RIO GRANDE VALLEY QUILT GUILD 

(Give with Bing)     

http://www.bing.com/give 

Microsoft Edge uses Bing.  You can also get the  

Bing app for iPad, iPhone and Android.  Please call 

Bonnie, 740-398-1629, if you need help setting up 

Give with Bing. 

 

Military Service Quilts 
. by Lucy Klaas 

Two military sew days have been scheduled in 

January. Snow to Sun is having a sew day on 

January 18th and Trophy Gardens is having a sew 

day on January 20th. Contact Lucy for the times.  

 

RGV Quilt Show 
Chair Laural Powell  

2023 Quilt Show “Under the Sea”  
Friday and Saturday,  

February 10-11, 2023,  

South Padre Island Convention Center.   

9am to 4pm each day. 

   

 

       

          

          

         

      

       

   

  

 

Ask Oggie 
 

If you have a 

question 

about the 

Quilt Show 

you can send 

an email to Ask Oggie at quiltshow@rgvqg.com. 

 

This month, Oggie got three questions about the 

2023 Quilt Show.  

 

Diane asked: Do we have to pick up our quilts at 

the same location we dropped them off at? 

Answer: You can drop off quilts at the Pharr or 

Port Isabel location, but which ever location your 

quilts are dropped off at is where they will be 

returned to. 

 

Mary asked: How can I get help registering my 

quilts? 

Answer: We will have someone at the Guild 

meeting, to help with online quilt registration. 

 

Barbara asked: Where can I turn in some things 

I’ve made for the Boutique? 

Answer: We will have someone at the Guild 

meetings, starting in November, to collect items 

for the Boutique, Totes & More and Silent 

Auction. 

he

Quilt Registration Glitch FIXED

T  uiltQ  egistrationR  litchG  has been partially 

solved.  heT  payment portion fo  the ormf  has 

been

 

removed.  A PayPal invoice illw be sent 

FTERA

 

the

 

uiltq registration has been received fi 

a

  

payment

 

is uiredqre orf constructive ueqcriti , 

non-member

 

uiltq or membership.  Any uestionsq , 

please

 

call/ txte 740- 839 - 9261 or email 

bonniemhall@gmail. com

mailto:quiltshow@rgvqg.com
Mailto:bonniemhall@gmail.com
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Volunteers needed!  

The SHOW cannot go on without a great host of 

Volunteers!   Volunteer Registration is up and 

ready on our website. (RGVQG.com). 

The Volunteer Committee – Susan Coleman and Joy 

Paugh – will have a table at the November, 

December and January RGVQG meetings.  You may 

sign up at the meetings or go on-line to the 

RGVQG website.  The QUILT SHOW heading on 

the left side of the main screen will take you to 

Volunteer Registration.  

REMEMBER:  When you volunteer at the show you 

receive free admission.  You may volunteer for 

Friday and Saturday and receive free admission 

each day.  Also, non-members can volunteer to 

work at the RGVQG Quilt Show. 

 

QUILT SHOW - SILENT AUCTION 

by Debbie Williams 

 

We will be doing the Silent Auction again for the 

2023 Quilt Show on the island.  Last year we were 

very successful auctioning off handmade items and 

relevant services.  Best sellers from last year: 

* 4 rounds of golf 

* hand made quilt - throw size 

* cherry swing arm quilt rack 

* Poppins bag 

* landscape painting 

 

I need your help.  Please reach out to those you 

know that have talents that are willing to 

share.  I’d love to have a stain glass piece, original 

artwork, wooden items, especially items that would 

be of interest to quilters.  If you have an idea 

you’d like to discuss, please reach out to me.  My 

contact information is 479-899-3072 

or debrichwill@gmail.com. 

 

TOTES AND MORE    

The excitement is building 

with only 2 Months till our 

Quilt show!  I want to 

thank all that have said 

they were bringing Totes 

for the Auction. Below is a list of those who have 

spoken up, please let me know if I’ve forgotten 

anyone or if YOU or your Bee are planning to make 

one. Lots of themes are still available. 

 

Row Quilters- 2 Coffee theme Totes/ Mission 

Bees- Eclectic Treasures/ Honey Bees -Beach 

theme/ Terry Davis-Chocolate theme and Beach 

Theme/Killer Bees-Kitchen Theme/ Linda Damon 

Ocean Blue theme/ Judy Gillen-no theme/ Debi 

Warner-no theme/ Renee Pageau- really cool Sling 

Bag/ Tee Box Quilters no theme / Queen City 

Bees- no theme/ and one that is a maybe. 

 

As you can see, it can be a single or a group who 

contributes and we NEED MORE! Remember, this 

is a fund raiser for our Guild! 

 

Suggestions to follow when preparing your tote to 

turn in:  Please don’t use this as a time to get rid 

of things you don’t use or are outdated….save 

those for our garage sale in March. 2. Pack your 

tote for transport….a sealed cardboard box is 

great as they are moved several times and if you 

include breakable items, please pack them 

securely. 3. Each tote must have an itemized list 

of contents, the donors name address and phone 

number. If it’s a Bee then please name a contact 

person. 

mailto:debrichwill@gmail.com
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We would really, really appreciate it, if y’all would 

bring them to the JANUARY MEETING. We have 

some pre-work to do and would like some time … 

 

Please email me with more tote 

Donations: marycamp@gmail.com. 

 

We appreciate y’all, Mary and Donna 

 

Imagination Station 
 

Imagination Station Guidelines  

 

• An opportunity for all Bees to do a 15 minute 

demo both Friday and Saturday at the Quilt Show. 

This is an opportunity for those attending the 

quilt show to learn more about your Bee and also 

to make new friends within the Rio Grande Valley.  

 

• Each Bee will have a table to display their Bee 

Banner, any information about their Bee and ……. • 

If the Bee desires can SELL KITS (made for the 

item they demoed) for quilt show attendees to 

take home.  

 

• YOUR BEE sets the amount they want to sell 

their kits and KEEPS THE MONEY for their Bee. • 

You can sell your kits at your table all day if you 

want, or just the hour you’re scheduled to demo. 

THE CHOICE is yours! If you want you can leave 

your kits and put up an Honor system jar for the 

collected money that is ok. BUT the RGV Guild is 

NOT responsible for the money.  

 

• Whatever your Bee decides, they are responsible 

for collecting the money and manning their booth. 

And it is ok to just do a demo and not sell kits. 

This is the Bee’s choice.  

 

• Since this is a 15 minute demo and Bees keep the 

money for selling kits, you will be expected to pay 

to get into the quilt show.  

 

• DEADLINE for Bees to register to participate 

was December 1.  Demo times for each Bee will be 

announced by the 2nd week of December so be on 

the lookout for your bee’s time on the schedule.  

For more info call: 

Paula McCutchan 317-874-8963  

or email  

paulamccutchan442@msn.com 

 

NEW VOTING INFO 
At the August meeting, the Quilt Show Board 

voted to have ballot voting at the quilt show end 

at the end of the day on Friday. This way the 

Ballots & Ribbons Committee can hang the ribbons 

before the quilt show opens on Saturday morning. 

So you will be able to vote for your favorites on 

Friday, then on Saturday see which quilts received 

ribbons. Additionally if one of your entries 

received a ribbon, your picture can be taken with 

the quilt and ribbon while it’s hanging at the show. 

 

Community Service 
by Chris Cowan 

Ask and ye shall receive! Reporting continued!  

349 items, 3796.2 hours, $27,522.45 value. 

Way to go!!  

 

Bee News 
 

Wanna Bees hosted a very well organized 

Friendship Day that was enjoyed by all who 

attended. 

 

Row Quilters at Alamo Country Club meet on 

Fridays from 9 am to 2 pm in the View Room at 

Alamo Country Club and welcome everyone. 

 

 

 

mailto:marycamp@gmail.com.
mailto:paulamccutchan442@msn.com
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Treasurer Report 

 

 
 

Programs 
By Jan Rondeau 

Randi York from Lake of the Ozarks, Missouri, will 

be joining us in January to share her 

experiences in designing and creating a winning 

competition quilt. She calls her presentation, “It's 

a Challenge”. There is more information on the 

website. 

 

We received a thank you from Mary Mayfield, our 

November program presenter. With the money 

made from the sales following her presentation 

and the class they were able to fund an additional 

scholarship for a nursing student. 

 

Our February meeting will not have a program, but 

will focus on finalizing the details for the quilt 

show the following week. 

 

Our March meeting will be the annual garage sale 

at the Dome in Mercedes. We will have a total of 

25 tables available to rent. Cost per table will be 

$5 unless the proceeds go to the guild. We will 

start reservations with single tables only, with a 

wait list for those desiring a second table if we 

have enough. A sign up form will be posted on the 

website by the January meeting 

 

RGVQG General Meeting 

Minutes 
RGVQG General Meeting 
December 10, 2022 

 

Friendship day was held, hosted by the Wanna 

Bees, and no minutes were recorded. 
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Scrap Block Draw  
by Chris Cowan 

Antique Tile, December 4th in the Block a Day 

calendar, 

done in red, 

green and 

neutrals in 

Christmas 

and/or 

winter theme 

fabric will be 

due in 

January. 

We’ll be back 

to drawing a 

winner of the 

blocks, so 

have fun!  

Jelly roll 
strips are 
great, red 
and green 
will take at 
least 28” 
each and 
neutral 18”. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Newsletter Advertising 

1/4 page $25.00 

1/2 page: $50.00  

Full page: $100.00  

Business Card $10.00 

Classified Ad: $5.00 or 3-4 lines  

 

Deadline: Monday following meeting on second 

Saturday of the month to be included in our next 

monthly publication. Newsletter is posted 12 times 

each year. Paid advertisers may put one ad per 

month on our Facebook page at no cost.  

Guidelines for Article Submission: 

• Digital format is preferred   

• Please Include a “headline” or header for 

your article and your name with any other 

contact information  

• Pictures, graphics including clip art 

preferred in .jpeg, .jpg, .gif or .png 

RGVQG Disclaimer 

RGVQG does not discriminate nor endorse any 

advertisement placed in RGVQG News. RGVQG is 

not responsible for, nor takes responsibility for 

defective merchandise or false advertisements. 
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